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Early Refill Threshold Changes 

January 25, 2019 

Dear SoonerCare Provider, 

Effective February 8, 2019 the early refill threshold will change from 75% to 80% for non-

controlled drugs and from 75% to 90% for controlled medications.   

The NCPDP error code 79 ’Refill Too Soon’ message will continue to display as will the 

additional message ‘Next refill available MM/DD/YYYY, Last fill MM/DD/YYYY, day supply ##’. 

 

Natroba® (Spinosad) Brand Preferred 

Also, effective February 8, 2019 the brand formulation of Natroba® (spinosad), a topical lice 

treatment, will be preferred in place of the generic formulation. The brand formulation of 

Natroba® is available without prior authorization for members 1 year of age and older. 

Quantities are limited to 120mL (one bottle) per 7-day supply. The generic formulation will 

require prior authorization with reasoning as to why the brand formulation cannot be used.  

Specific prior authorization criteria and Tier charts for pediculicide medications can be 

downloaded from www.okhca.org/pa, then clicking “Topical”. If a member requires the generic 

formulation of Natroba®, prior authorization requests can be submitted for consideration to 

SoonerCare Pharmacy Services. Prior authorization request forms can be found online at 

www.okhca.org/rxforms (PHARM-04). 

 

Thank you for the services you provide to Oklahomans insured by SoonerCare! 

 

http://www.okhca.org/pa
http://www.okhca.org/rxforms

